Pack Leader & Parent Meeting

Meeting Minutes

December 18, 2006
Attendees:  
Natalie Kuehn, Roger Roberts, Bo Aldridge, Russ Rosburg, Becky Aldridge, Scott Alvar, Anne Carpenter, Tracy Walker

Becky Aldridge opened the meeting at 6:30 pm.  Regrettably, she informed the committee that as of February 4, 2007 she will resign her pack positions due to work commitments.  She informed the committee that she currently fills four pack positions for which replacements will need to be found:  Committee Chairperson, Advancements Chairperson, Membership Chairperson, and Training Chairperson. In addition, she informed the committee that 1 or 2 chair positions need to be filled in order for the pack to operate legally.
Becky informed the committee that she received a call from the LISTEN Center to thank the pack for donating a 7’ Christmas tree with the theme of a “Handcrafted Christmas”.

Becky reported that the Pinewood Derby went really well.  She noted that the proceeds from the lunch sale largely covered the expenses for the Derby.  She stated that she needed a list of winners so that she can get the plaque plates engraved.

Becky noted that the Scouting Outing at the Ralph Engelstad Arena went well, too. 

Becky stated that the Blue and Gold Banquet is on Saturday, February 3, 2007 from 3 pm to 6 pm at the Community Activities Center.  Advancements for Blue and Gold are due January 15, 2007.   Rank and badge advancements only.  In order for a scout to receive the Arrow of Light award, he must have a signed Boy Scout application.  This is a district rule.  In addition, each scout must have a ScoutMaster conference.  The theme for the Banquet is “Aloha”.  Becky will ensure that a white table covering is on each table; however, each den must provide its own table decorations.  The dens must have the scouts decorate a placemat mat for each person in attendance from their pack.   The pack will provide the meat for the banquet and the dens will provide the side dishes.  Natalie will secure coffee donations from Caribou Coffee.  The banquet will have a cake silent auction.  The cakes donated should be decorated or related to the “Aloha” theme.  The cake auction proceeds cover the expenses for the Blue and Gold Banquet.  The banquet program will include the following:

Opening


Our Friends of Scouting


Advancements



Tigers, Wolves, Bears, Webelos I


Dinner


Arrow of Light


Crossover



The Blue and Gold committee will meet once or twice in the near future to plan the event.  
The December pack meeting assignments are as follows:

December 20, 2006

Opening/Prayer/Flags/Closing
Webelos I


Song




Bears


Skits and/or Run-Ons


Tigers and Santa


Raffle




No raffle

Set Up/Tear Down


Webelos II

The scouts will receive a Space Derby kit from Santa.  The pack will pay for this gift.

Natalie Kuehn reported that the popcorn prizes will be distributed at the December pack meeting.

The pack meeting for January has been rescheduled from Wednesday, January 31, 2007 to Saturday, January 20, 2007 and will be combined with the Space Derby.  The time will be from 10 am to 12 pm.  Becky will schedule the Prairie Rose Chapel Annex.  January advancements are due on January 15, 2007.
Russ Rosburg gave the Treasurer’s Report.


Register Balance
$  465.00

Petty Cash

$    62.00

Please remind leaders that the annual Youth Protection Training is due January 1, 2007.

Becky noted that re-charter fees of 22.75 are due by the end of January for those scouts who partial paid in the fall.  The pack doesn’t make any money off of this fee.  It also includes the Boys Life subscription.  Webelos II will pay the 22.75 then a 1.00 transfer fee.

The next Roundtable Meeting is January 11, 2007.  Advancements training will be conducted.  Myron Barnes will shave his head as more popcorn was sold this year than last year.
The next Leader’s Meeting is January 15, 2007 at 6:00 pm.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Tracy Walker

